Minister of Justice Waleed Mohammed Al Samani

Postal Code 11472, P.O Box 7775

Riyadh

Saudi Arabia

Your Excellency,

I am pleased that Mohammed al-Qahtani, human rights defender and co-founder of the Saudi Civil and Political Rights Association (ACPRA), has been released from prison, yet dismayed to learn that Mohammed al-Qahtani is unable to reunite with his family in the United States due to the 10-year travel ban imposed on him as part of his sentence.

Mohammed al-Qahtani has been sentenced to a 10-year prison sentence, which he completed in 2022, but instead of being released, he continued to be detained at an undisclosed location until his release on January 7, 2025. 

Both his detention and the travel ban punish Mohammed’s al-Qahtani’s simply for exercising his fundamental right to freedom of expression and association. Thus I call on the Saudi authorities to immediately lift the travel ban.

Yours sincerely, 

